Ministry of Transportation

Office of the Minister

777 Bay Street, 5th Floor Toronto ON M7A 1Z8 416 327-9200 www.ontario.ca/transportation

Ministère des Transports

Bureau de la ministre

777, rue Bay, 5° étage Toronto ON M7A 1Z8 416 327-9200 www.ontario.ca/transports



February 23, 2021

107-2021-196

Dear Municipal Partner:

I would like to thank you and your delegation for meeting with me virtually at the 2021 ROMA Annual Conference. This is an unprecedented situation, and I appreciate the opportunity to review the transportation issues that are important to your community.

The Ministry of Transportation is committed to moving people and goods safely, efficiently and sustainably across Ontario to improve quality of life and support a globally competitive economy.

I acknowledge the indispensable work done by the Rural Ontario Municipal Association to address the sector's challenges, especially as we navigate unparalleled circumstances amid the COVID-19 pandemic. The Ministry of Transportation remains committed to strengthening its partnership with municipalities during these difficult times.

Thank you again for taking the time to meet with me. I look forward to working with you. In the meantime, should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Ryan Amato, Director of Stakeholder Relations, at 416-522-3719 or Ryan.Amato@ontario.ca.

It is important to the Government of Ontario to give Ontarians a direct say in how we can improve the effectiveness and efficiency of provincial programs and services.

Sincerely,

Caroline Mulroney

Minister of Transportation

Carrine Ullemey